From: Undergraduate Committee: Peter Clarke, Tim Downey, Vagelis Hristidis,    
         Giri Narasimhan, Nagarajan Prabakar (chair)
To: Masoud Milani, Associate Dean, SCIS
Date: 3/16/07
The UGC reviewed the annual assessment summary 2006-2007 and the evaluations of outcomes of most of the courses were very good. The evaluations of outcomes for the following two courses were below 75%:
COP 4338 (Programming III)

COP 4540 (Database Management)

The committee discussed about the assessment of each outcome for both of these courses and also consulted with the faculty who taught these courses in 2006.
COP4338:

We deliberated the following issues that were of concern from the student assessment of the outcomes:
· exposure to multiple programming languages

· no change in the coverage of C

· relevance of reflection in Java

· possible elimination of C++ and the introduction of C# 
We decided to keep both C and C++ in this course since C would form a foundation for operating systems course and C++ would provide an experience with another object oriented language.
The course outcomes have been modified in the instructor course appraisal of Fall 2006, and this change in outcomes may be the main reason for the improved student course evaluation in Fall 2006. The committee decided to wait for the course evaluation of another three terms since the modified outcomes was evaluated only in Fall 2006, and then decide whether a syllabus change will be required.
The wording of the last outcome was ambiguous. We recommend the following as the new outcomes for COP4338:
1. Master Java multithreading and garbage collection 
2. Master simple Java networking 
3. Be familiar with reflection in Java 
4. Master programming skills combining the above outcomes 1-3 
5. Be familiar with elements of modern C++ programming including templates, inheritance, STL 
6. Be familiar with elements of C programming, including the use of pointers
7. Be familiar with programming in C/C++ that demonstrates the above outcomes 5 and 6

COP4540:

The committee suggests making minor changes to the course outcomes and the syllabus of COP4540. Please see the attached proposed outcomes and syllabus for COP4540.

